
WINNEBAGO COUNTY 

COMMUNICATION & INFORMATION SYSTEMS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 

 

Minutes 
 

 

Date of Meeting:  June 25th, 2013 

 

Time of Meeting:  8:30 a.m. 

 

Location of Meeting: Neenah Police Department 

 

Members Present:   Al Auxier 

 Howard Fuerst 

 Scott Greuel 

 Keith Kiesow 

 Ryan Krings 

 Jim Reed 

 

Guests Present: Brett Halderson 

 Patty Francour 

 Mark Habek 

 Tony Lodel 

 Rob Mertins 

 Tony Neumann 

 Tim Seaver 

 Paul Xiong  

  

 

 

Chief Keith Kiesow called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  

 

I. Motion, second and approval for the April 30
th

 meeting minutes. 

 

I. Winnebago County IS Report:  Foxcomm P1 training; Installation of P1 went 

good. July 9, 10 and 11 will be testing GPS on mobile. Once everything 

works, it will be given to local entities for installation. Updating IT 

departments on P1 updates. For those agencies with Offender Trac, the new 

Offender Trac will be upgraded to the new server shortly. 

 

II. FoxComm Report: They are having problems with data conversion. Calumet 

County is having issues that they need Motorola to fix. Drop dead date is July 

18. Mobile training for Law is scheduled for July 30 & 31, Fire August 1. Go 

live date is set for October 7 for Calumet County, October 14 for Winnebago 

County and October 21 for Outagamie County. CAD training is August 19-25. 



For GPS to work on your MDC you will need a trimble with antennae, cell 

cards will not work for the GPS function. Badger Stop – They are trying to 

make sure that it will work. 

 

III. LRSM Update:  Nothing to report.    

 

IV. Police Subcommittee: No Report  

 

V. Fire/EMS Subcommittee: Discussion occurred on the DVRS units and the radio 

system upgrade. A MABAS power point training program is in the works.   

 

VI. Radio Infrastructure Committee: Another newer antenna was installed on the 

Outagamie County Court House to improve the fire paging on the North end.  

 

Portable radios are now in the process of being programmed and should be 

distributed shortly.  

 

They started the mobile installations at NMFR on 6/24/13.  

 

DVRS training will be held on July 10 in the morning at the Coughlin Center. 

 

OPD is having issues with dead spots with the new radios. 

 

There was a general discussion on the new radio system  

 

VII. Other Ad-Hoc Committee or project updates:   Nothing further to report.   

 

VIII. Motion to adjourn: Motion, second and approval to adjourn, 9:07am.   

 

 

Next meeting Tuesday August 27
th

 at 8:30 A.M. at the Menasha Police Department 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chief Keith Kiesow 

 

 

 

 


